
From: Scott Harris <Scott.Harris@guild.org.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 September 2019 3:13 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: C2019/5255 Section 157 Proceeding 
 
Good Afternoon AMOD 
 
As directed at [18] of [2019] FWC 5934, please find attached the Pharmacy Guild of Australia 
submission. 
 
 
Regards 
Scott Harris 

Workplace Relations, National Manager 
Member Services & Innovation 

The Pharmacy Guild of Australia 
National Secretariat 
Level 2, 15 National Circuit, Barton, ACT 2600 Australia 
PO Box 310, Fyshwick, ACT 2609 Australia 
Telephone: 02 6270 1840  ·  Mobile: 0427 512 765  ·  Facsimile: 02 6270 1800 
E-mail: scott.harris@guild.org.au ·  Internet: www.guild.org.au 
Follow the Guild @ twitter.com/pharmguildaus or facebook.com/pharmacyguildofaustralia 
 
Compass Assurance ISO9001 certified  
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18 September 2019 

 

C2019/5255 – Section 157 Proceeding 

1. This submission is made in response to the Fair Work Commission (the ‘Commission’) 

Decision of [2019] FWC 5934 on 27 August 2019 in respect of the Pharmacy Industry Award 

2010 (the ‘Pharmacy Award’).   

2. The Decision expressed a provisional view at [13] that the Awards identified at Attachment A of 

the decision should be referred to a separate Full Bench, that would consider the Awards 

outlined at [10] as a priority, once the Educational Services (Teachers) Award 2010 (the 

‘Teacher’s Award’) work value application had been determined. 

3. In general, the Pharmacy Guild of Australia (the ‘Guild’) does not object to this provisional view 

with the exception of the non-inclusion of the Pharmacy Award in the list at Attachment A. 

4. The Pharmacy Award should be listed at Attachment A resulting from the [2019] FWCFB 3949 

decision, whilst the Teacher’s Award has been included at Attachment A which is still subject to 

an ongoing work value matter that will determine the commencement date of the matter. 

5. The Guild submits that the Pharmacy Award should be listed in Attachment A and would be the 

only award of interest to the Guild. 

 

Regards 

Scott Harris 

Workplace Relations, National Manager 

Pharmacy Guild of Australia 

 

 


